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DIVISION OF WATER QUALITY (DWQ) 

UTAH DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL QUALITY 

PUBLIC NOTICE OF SETTLEMENT AGREEMENT (SA) FOR NOV/CO, # I15-06 ISSUED TO  

WADELAND DAIRY 

  

PURPOSE OF PUBLIC NOTICE 

The purpose of this public notice is to obtain any public comments on the SA for the NOV/CO issued to 

Wadeland Dairy.  If significant public comments are not received, the SA will be signed by the DWQ 

Director, the SA will become in effect.  If significant comments are received, DWQ and the dairy my 

need to edit the SA and public notice the SA again.   

 

ENFORCEMENT ACTION INFORMATION 

ENFORCEMENT ACTION: NOV/CO, Number I15-06 

FACILITY NAME:   Wadeland South Dairy, LLC 

FACILITY ADDRESS:  6061 West 900 South, Ogden, UT 84404 

RECEIVING WATER:  Weber River 

   

BACKGROUND 

Wadeland South Dairy is a large CAFO that has discharged to waters of the State which resulted in a 

NOV/CO being issued against the dairy.  The SA is agreement that determines the conditions necessary to 

resolve the NOV/CO issued to Wadeland Dairy for illegal discharges.  The dairy has made progress 

towards full compliance, the SA outlines the facility improvements necessary for compliance.  Also, the 

SA provides for a financial penalty to be paid to DWQ if certain conditions of the SA are not followed.    

During the public comment period, the public has opportunity to provide comment on the SA and the 

dairy’s requirements.   

 

PUBLIC COMMENTS 
Public comments are invited any time prior to the deadline, close of business on April 9, 2018.   Written 
public comments can be submitted to: Don Hall, Storm Water Section, Utah Division of Water Quality, 
P.O. Box 144870, Salt Lake City, Utah 84114-4870 or by email at: dghall@utah.gov.  After considering 
any public comments, DWQ may require changes to the SA or may make the SA in effect upon signature 
of the Director.  The public notice of the SA is available for public review at,  
http://deq.utah.gov/NewsNotices/notices/water/index.htm.  If internet access is not available, a copy may 
be obtained by calling Don Hall at 801-536-4492. 
 
 
DWQ-2018-002485 

mailto:dghall@utah.gov
http://deq.utah.gov/NewsNotices/notices/water/index.htm

